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DOUGLAS RANGER DISTRICT TO BEGIN PILE BURNING
Little Residual Smoke is Anticipated
TUCSON, AZ  (December 1, 2008) - Fire managers on the Douglas Ranger District of the Coronado National Forest announce the beginning of pile burning work on National Forest land as weather and conditions permit. Personnel will burn slash piles resulting from earlier thinning in several areas of the forest as a continuation of the prescribed fire program. 

The projects are located on the west side of the Chiricahua Mountains, and include West Turkey Creek (30 acres), and Pine Canyon north of Methodist Camp (5 acres).  Additional piles are located in Rucker Canyon around the work center (10 acres).  

The pile burning is dependent on Arizona Department of Environmental Quality approval and particular weather conditions.  Fire managers are burning small, clean hand piles and expect the project to generate little residual smoke.  Forest personnel understand smoke created while prescribed burning projects are accomplished impact people in the community and strive to keep community members, particularly those with sensitivities to smoke, informed of project plans and activities. Tolerance to low levels of smoke during project implementation (to reduce the threat of future large fires in the area) is appreciated. 

The piles will be burned after or during periods of precipitation to reduce the likelihood of fire spread, and to reduce the impact of heat on the soils.  Piles will be patrolled by forest fire crews.  Minimal smoke may be present for several days after ignition. Prescribed burns are used to reduce excess fuels on the forest floor and produce healthier habitats. The projects will help to ensure that future fires in the area remain at a lower level of intensity, providing protection for firefighters and communities. For more information, please contact Kris Condos or Ruben Morales at 520-364-3468. 
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